LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.30pm 25 April 2018

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow, Bray, Collins, Goulden, Moore and Sweeting.  
Ward Councillors Aitken and Wilkinson and Alan Bravey, Clerk was also present.  

Apologies were received from Councillors Newton 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

47/18
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.  
48/18
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING - Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 21 March 2018 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.  
49/18
CLERK UPDATE- The Community Heartbeat Trust was to deliver defibrillator training in on the 2nd May, 7pm – 9pm.  The defibrillator pads had been replaced because they were out of date.  The cost was covered under the leasing arrangement.  It was noted that the unit at Saltmarshe was missing the first aid kit. 

50/18
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – Ward Councillors Aitken and Wilkinson provided an update to the Council.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had been able to settle 106 Syrian refugees.  Transport North had produced a draft post-Brexit strategy for ports.  The latest Antisocial Social Behaviour report highlighted no issue in Laxton but recognised that the Parish had set up a neighbourhood watch scheme.  The Ward Councillors had created a Howdenshire Intouch Facebook page, and encouraged Parish Councillors and residents to follow for news and information about the area.  The Cotness pumping station was on target and on budget.  The ERYC Health, Care and Wellbeing committee were monitoring and challenging the performance of Northern Lincolnshire and Goole Hospital Trust, after it had been put into special measures.  East Riding of Yorkshire Council had received an additional £750000 of Government funding to repair pot holes, although the geographical size of the authority meant the money would not be enough to address all issues.  It was recommended that residents should report all pot holes, specifying their depth, on the ERYC website. 
51/18
PUBLIC PARTCIPATION – There were no members of the public present. 
52/18
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. ERYC - Code of Conduct has been updated and amended

ii. ERYC - Invite to Planning T&PC Liaison Meetings – Thursday 6pm 10 May, Goole

iii. ERYC - Launch of Humberside Police “Community Alert” system

iv. ERYC – Consultation on ERYC Communication with Parish Councils

v. Network Rail - Update on signalling project.

vi. PK Littlejohn-  External Auditor Instructions

vii. Centurion Traffic - Acknowledging request for meeting re traffic management.  

b) that the Police Community Alert system would be promoted in the community newsletter, c) that the Clerk would respond positively to the ERYC consultation on communication with Parish Councils d) that Ward Councillors would be invited to any meeting with Centurion traffic check inspection pits for surface water and that e) the revised Code of Conduct would be adopted at the Annual General Meeting.

53/18 – ADDITONAL VILLAGE NOTICE BOARD – Resolved – a) that permission would be sought to install an additional freestanding noticeboard near to the salt bin on Jubilee Avenue b) that the Clerk would seeks quotes.

54/18 – SPONSORING A COMMUNITY EVENT – Resolved – a) to defer this agenda item until further discussions could be held with the Village Hall Committee b) to request information from Ellerton and Aughton on their community event.
55/18 – COMMUNITY LOTTERY– The meeting discussed the merits of arranging a Parish Lottery Council as a mechanism for generating funding for community causes.  A number of model schemes including 50 and 100 clubs.  

Resolved – a) That an article be placed in the community newsletter asking for an expression of interest in joining a 50 club lottery scheme b) that the Clerk requests feedback from Eastrington Parish Council on the management of their lottery.   
56/18 – VILLAGE WALKABOUT– Councillors Yarrow and Collins had attended the village taskforce walkabout on the 20th April after the initial date was postponed due to poor weather.  All the issues raised at the previous meeting had been reported.

57/18 – LAXTONBURY UPDATE – The Laxtonbury organisers were unable to attend the meeting and so it was agreed to postpone the agenda item.
58/18 – COMMUNITY NEWLETTER– Resolved ​– That articles should be included on the village lottery, the Police Community Alert, Howdenshire Intouch Facebook site, encouraging wind farm applications, encouraging slow driving through the village and surrounding areas and thanking Quickline for installing wifi in the Village Hall free of charge.

59/18 WIND FARM GRANTS UPDATE– There had been no wind farm meetings since the last Parish Council meeting. It was noted that there may also be a grant scheme available from Guardian Glass and agreed that the Clerk should request more information from East Riding of Yorkshire Council.  
60/18 HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS – The Parish Council had received a number of reports of lorries again travelling on the wrong side of the road at Howdendyke.  The meeting discussed cars speeding through the village and on the surrounding roads, the poor state of Bellasize Road, the overgrown hedges on Broad Lane, Skelton from Howden Road to Tranby Lane, the poor road condition and the passing place on Skelton Broad Lane, and the broken fencing at the rail bridge in Gilberdyke.
Resolved – a) the Clerk would write to the ERYC Safer and Stronger Communities regarding the lorries at Howden Dyke b) the speeding issue would be referred to in the Community Newsletter c) that the road issues and overgrown hdges should be reported to ERYC and d) the railway bridge should be reported to Network Rail.    

61/18 EXEMPTION FROM EXTERNAL AUDIT – Resolved – That as a smaller authority, the Parish Council would seek exemption from an External Audit for 2017/18.
62/18 2017/18 BUDGET OUTTURN REPORT AND ASSET REGISTER – Resolved – a) that the Outturn report and Asset Register would be received by the Parish Council b) that the Clerk would investigate servicing and insurance for the allotment equipment.

63/19 EXERCISE OF PUBLIC RIGHTS – Resolved – That the members of the public would be able to exercise their right to inspect the Parish Council accounts between the 2 July and 10 August 2018.  

64/19 ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. Clerk ,Salary - £86.85

	ii. HMRC, PAYE- £57.60

	iii. ERNLLCA, Annual Membership Fee - £263.95 

	iv. IDB, Drainage Rates - £2.89

	v. Clerk - Postage Costs 2017/18 - £84.63

	vi. Clerk - Working from home allowance £100


65/18
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA –Resolved – that the Parish Assembly would be held on the 23 May 2018 at 7:30pm, immediately followed by the Parish Council Annual General Meeting.       
SIGNED:







DATE:
121                                       

